Attachment # 1 – April 2015


LENAWEE-LIVINGSTON-MONROE-WASHTENAW 
OVERSIGHT POLICY BOARD
Summary of March 26, 2015 meeting
705 N. Zeeb Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Members Present: 
Melnee McPherson, David Oblak, Cletus Smith, Tom Waldecker, Diane McCormick, Charles Coleman, Kim Comerzan, Cheryl Davis, Sheila Little, Mac Marr, Ralph Tillotson
Members Absent:  
Amy Fullerton, William Green, Dave DeLano
Guests:
Alexis, Sheila, Holly, Chris (Pinnacle Treatment)
Staff Present:  
Stephannie Weary, Marci Scalera, Marie Irwin, Anne Marshall, Mary O’Hare, James Colaianne, Teresa Sharp, Jane Goerge, Kristen Ora, Katie Postmus
OPB Chair D. Oblak called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.

1. Introductions
2. Approval of February minutes
Motion by C. Smith, supported by C. Coleman, to approve the meeting agenda and February meeting minutes
Motion passed
3. Audience Participation

· None
4. Ann Arbor Treatment Services
· Pinnacle Corp. provided an overview of operations and services at its new center in Ann Arbor, called Ann Arbor Treatment Services.  It’s located on Washtenaw Ave., east of US-23, and is open to OPB members for tours if desired.
· M. Scalera advised that while the PIHP isn’t currently contracting with Ann Arbor Treatment Services, the PIHP will advise the state of today’s presentation.  Marci will also forward OPB’s concern that Ann Arbor Treatment Services’ name is possibly too similar to Ann Arbor Treatment Center, which may confuse clients.

Motion by C. Coleman, supported by M. McPherson, for M. Scalera to write a letter to LARA on the OPB’s behalf expressing concern that Pinnacle did not contact OPB prior to entering the community and that its local agency’s name may be too similar to an existing Methadone service provider
Motion carried

5. OPB Stipend Process
· The regional board approved a stipend of $40/member for OPB meeting attendance.

· OPB payment paperwork should be returned to staff ASAP.

· Payments will be received electronically, pending signature and checking the stipend box on the meeting sign-in sheet.
6. Request for Proposal for PA2 Specialty Services
· J. Colaianne presented the supplemental RFP information.
· Staff would like participation from OPB board to review proposals as they come in.

· C. Smith would like to revisit the allowed maximum administrative cost amount of 10% issue in a year’s time, to determine if that percentage should be lowered.
7. Monroe RFI
· Marci presented the ROSC RFI.  An RFP will follow, with more detailed requirements.

8. Request for Information for Treatment Services

· Marci presented the RFI for Treatment Services.  An RFP will follow, with more detailed requirements.
9. CMHPSM Regional SUD Financial Report

· OPB reviewed the Statement of Revenues, expenses for the 4 months ending 1/31/2015.

· Monroe’s actuals vs. budget numbers look odd because of the transition to CMHPSM, but will stabilize as information catches up. 
· M. Irwin hasn’t received the final fund balance for PA2 for Monroe yet.  A request has gone to SEMCA, and a voice message just this morning for Judy Lukitsh from SEMCA requesting this figure.  K. Comerzan offered to help facilitate the process.  If M. Irwin doesn’t make progress by the end of this week she will reach out for help.
10. Board Action Request:  Funds for Michigan State Police Non-Synar Tobacco Retailer Compliance Checks
· Vendors in each county will receive visits.  If they sell tobacco to the decoys they will receive a fine.

· Total budget request is for $8,673.  The budget includes $12/hr for the DYTUR decoys.

Motion by T. Waldecker, supported by C. Coleman, to approve PA2 Funding for Michigan State Police Tobacco Tax Team to work with the Designated Youth Tobacco Use Reduction (DYTUR) providers to conduct Non-Synar compliance checks in each county within our region
Motion carried
11. Report from Regional Board

· C. Coleman reported:

· The regional board passed the OPB’s $40 stipend request.
· The data analytics project going live today.
· The WCHO board met with the regional board regarding what happened and what they’re doing to correct the deficit in Washtenaw.  They’ll report back to the board monthly.  C. Coleman was pleased with the transparency and candor of the presentation and plan.

· The region was sharing some personnel with WCHO.  Since the WCHO is dissolving, the regional board has approved 4 new positions to cover the tasks that were formerly handled by shared staff.
12. SUD Director Updates
· Heroin bust in Ann Arbor.

· At the state level, Sub Abuse Prevention and Treatment (SAPT) is meeting.  

· There are new fees for licenses, $500/license for each existing /site, and a $2000 initial fee for new providers.  

13. Meeting adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 11:34 a.m.
